

ARUO-RAUO Executive Meeting

Thursday November 21<sup>st</sup>, 2013.

10:00pm, RAUO Office

<b>Present:</b>	Laura Velez	Brooks Building Representative
	Nardin Bekhit	Vice President, Resident's Affairs
	Kayla Sym	Vice President, Marketing and Communications
	Nicole Boyle	Stanton Building Representative
	Gabrielle Read	Marchand Building Representative
	Brad Fournier	Thompson Building Representative
	Mike Burnside	Vice President, Finance
	Candace Blake	90U Building Representative
	Kaitlynn-Rae Landry	President
	Rebecca Balasa	Secretary
	Amber Gibson	LeBlanc Building Representative
	Kayla Sym	Vice President, Marketing and Communications
	Mojann Zibapour	Hyman-Soloway Building Representative

**1. Motion To Start**

Proposed by: Mojann Zibapour

Seconded by: Candace Fournier

Vote: All in favor

Meeting started at: 10:05 pm

90U

- We're having our event Friday November 29<sup>th</sup>.

Hyman-Soloway

- We're having our event next week.
- I will not be able to attend the housing advisory committee meeting next Friday.  
➔ Kaitlynn will be going in my place as a proxy.

## Leblanc

- We're getting ovens! My only concern is that the installation will disturb the residents.
- The event went well last night (karaoke night)  
The traffic of people was very in and out
  - ➔ We should find something that will encourage people to come earlier and stay longer.  
We need to set up earlier next time.
- The hot water has shut off completely
  - ➔ Nardin please inquire about this on Tuesday at HOM.

## Marchand

- It is very bombarding for residents to have so many events being posted in the residence groups in such a short amount of time. We need to be more systematic
  - ➔ Post the event in the group two weeks before the event and then the day of.
- My event will be next Saturday – I will be going to Costco with Kaitlynne-Rae for a cheese or meat platter.
  - ➔ Popcorn will also be bought for the RAUO.\*
- Housing has posted the cleaning schedule in each residence for BeClean. However they did not put them in the correct residences (Stanton's schedule in Marchand).

## Stanton

- Our event is next Thursday in room 202.
- Housing re-enforced another wall in one of our stair-wells.

## Thompson

- Our event is next Monday; I will be getting the beaver tail tickets Sunday. If the rink of dreams is flooded on time we will go skate there.
- Thompson is in third place for RezCup!
- My floor representatives are getting together for a Christmas movie event on December 1<sup>st</sup>.

## Brooks

- I made the Facebook event.

## VP Residents Affairs

- A motion specialist is coming to look at the showers in Marchand tomorrow.
- They began working towards solving the internet issues for the 250 rooms last week.
- All Thompson concern forms have been taken care of.
  - AED has been put in.

- A question for all building representatives: has housing been putting up 24 hour notices for room inspections for each individual room?
  - In Hyman-Soloway they have.
  - A 90U resident has complained because the person came in while she was sleeping which made her feel very uncomfortable.
  - I will tell housing that 24 hour notices need to be put up in the future at HOM Tuesday.
  - I will also request that they look into females doing the inspections.
- Mojan : the internet in Hyman-Soloway is getting slower every day and cuts out completely sometimes.

#### VP Marketing and Communications

- Kaitlynn-Rae and I were discussing the turn around on posters.
  - Should we return to the old system from last year with representatives get their own posters done with Suzanne?
  - ➔ If it is urgent (needing it tomorrow) representatives do it themselves.
  - ➔ Kayla will do Thursdays as the weekly deadline at 9am.
- Karrie said to mention that the coordinators in Thompson 106 also have access to the stamping for posters. She also mentioned that they may give us the board games that they have so that we don't have a duplication of services on campus
  - ➔ The RAUO does not mind sending external university groups some games to use.
- Kayla post Suzanne's email in the group tonight.\*

#### VP Social

- The events this week went ok
  - For the Karaoke Night we had approximately 50 people come in and out throughout the night.
  - Tonight's Hunger Games movie had approximately 20 people.
- I bought a BlueRay Hunger Games movie for tonight's event; it was \$16.
  - I am willing to trade my DVD of Hunger Games for the BlueRay bought instead of being reimbursed; the DVD edition can be put into the Lend Program.
- I had a resident complain that they came to return items during posted office hours but no one was in the office.
  - ➔ Next semester a punch-in system will be implemented.
- Sports rally Saturday; the tickets are in your boxes building representatives.
  - If more residents come than you have tickets they are still able to attend without a ticket.
- Kaitlynn-Rae: I spoke with the people for sustainability for our events and they will lend us cups, plates etc. however we have to clean them before returning them.

## President

- I thought that the placement of a new DVD shelf had been voted on during an executive meeting therefore I asked Brad to go pick one up; it was \$39.99 + tax.

### Deliberation:

- If we fix the problem by adding a shelf we will have to continue to buy more shelves in the future as our DVD collection grows.
- We could remove our mail boxes for more space for DVD racks.
- If we do motion to keep the shelf we will be able to better organize our movies by genre, series etc.
- We could keep the most used DVDs out to be seen and store away the DVDs that are never taken out.
- We should look into getting a tablet to represent all of the movies that we own.
- We should keep our current shelves and make a physical catalogue for all other DVDs to come.

### **Motions to vote to add a 4<sup>th</sup> shelf**

Motion Proposed By: Nicole Boyle

Motion seconded By: Amber Gibson

Five people vote in favor of adding a 4<sup>th</sup> shelf.

### **Motion to Return the 4<sup>th</sup> Shelf**

Motion Proposed By: Nicole Boyle

Motion Seconded By: Amber Gibson

Three people vote in favor to return the 4<sup>th</sup> shelf.

Abstention: Nardin Bekhit

- Candace: I bought tickets for a hockey game before the decision to make the executive meeting time and day. The hockey game was at the time of a meeting therefore Kaitlyne-Rae said that I had to be at the meeting. I took a cab for \$60.

### **Motion to vote to reimburse Candace the \$60 for the cab ride**

Motion Proposed By: Kayla Sym

Motion Seconded By: Brad Fournier

7 people vote to reimburse Candace

Abstention: Gabrielle Read and Brad Fournier

- Festival promotions are fixing a small issue made on Thompson's merchandise; we are guaranteed to receive all merchandise by December 6<sup>th</sup>.

Varia

- Leblanc is willing to come to the residence complex for events but other residents are not as willing to go to Leblanc.  
- What is best for the RAUO?

→ Keeping all events within the residence complex.

- The Disability event is tomorrow night; it is a RezCup event.

**Motion to dissolve meeting**

Motion Proposed By: Brad Fournier

Motion Seconded By: Candace Blake

Vote: All in favor

Meeting dissolved at approximately 11:00pm.